Robinson, Beth

From: Lofy, Bill

Sent: Wednesday, March 09, 2011 7.44 AM
To: Robinson, Beth

Subject: FW: Records Request

From: Shay Totten [mailto:shay @burlingtontelecom.net]
Sent: Wednesday, March 09, 2011 7:20 AM

To: Lofy, Bill

Cc: Spaulding, Jeb; MacLean, Alex; Allen, Susan; Slota, Bianca
Subject: Records Request

Bill - Hope this note finds you well. Find below my official records request. I'll be in Montpelier this morning
and could chat 1f you have questions. It's pretty straightforward. Cheers, Shay

Bill Lofy, Chief of Staff
Gov. Peter Shumlin
State of Vermont

109 State Strect
Montpelier, VT 05602

March 9, 2010
Dear Mr. Lofy (Bill):

In accordance with Vermont law 1 VSA §§ 315-320, I request that the following information be provided to me
within the timeframe ascribed by Statute:

Copies of all correspondence, both written and electronic, along with any attachments between attorney Warren
Coleman and the Governor's staff regarding H. 258, the proposed legislation regarding public participation in
enforcement actions. I ask that the individuals subject to this request include: Gov. Peter Shumlin, Secretary of
Administration Jeb Spaulding, Chief of Staff Bill Lofy, Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs Alex MacLean
and Commissioner David Mears.

Copies of all correspondence, both written and electronic, along with any attachments between Lake Champlain
Regional Chamber of Commerce Executive Director Tom Torti and the Governor's staff regarding H. 258, the
proposed legislation regarding public participation in enforcement actions. I ask that the individuals subject to
this request include: Gov. Peter Shumlin, Secretary of Administration Jeb Spaulding, Chief of Staff Bill Lofy,
Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs Alex MacLean and Commissioner David Mears.

If you are not the custodian of these records, please forward this request to that individual, and identify that
individual so I can follow-up with them directly.

For all information you withhold which falls under the purview of this request, please describe the nature of that
information and the statutory basis for which vou are denying access.



Please let me know when this information would be available to review. If this information can be made

available in electronic format, thereby avoiding the time and waste of creating paper copies, I would request the
information be provided in such manner.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact me directly at (802) 324-3198.

Sincerely,
Shay Totten

Political Columnist
Seven Days

PO Box 1164
Burlington, VT 05401



